
 

Who did we help in 2011? 

70 children aged 6 graduated from the Maasai 

kindergarten to start primary school in January 
2012. The kindergarten built by ACT celebrates 

its 10th birthday in January 2012. 

ACT provides educational materials for the kin-

dergarten and pays the teachers’ salaries. The 

kindergarten caters for 100 children every year. 

The children enjoy hot porridge every morning. 

 

ACT Ex-Street Boys Project with Rangers Strip  

One student who has shown prowess in football 

was chosen to go to a Further Education College in 
Mbeya. ACT and the Arusha Football Club have 

sponsored him for two years to study business ad-

ministration. So far he has played for the college 
football team in Uganda and Zambia. A wonderful 

achievement for Mohamed Shabani Miloho! 

 

 
James, Ally and Emmanuel graduated in October 2011 

Six young secondary students, all orphans, com-

pleted their Form Four studies in secondary and 
are now seeking jobs or sponsorship for further 

studies. 

What Do We Need? 
 

The Maasai kindergarten costs £250 per 

month to run. 

The Secondary Schools Programme and 

Young Adults Programme cost  £385 per 

month in 2011.  

In order to continue supporting underprivi-

leged children in the Arusha region of Tanza-

nia The Arusha Children’s Trust asks for your 

continued support in 2012.  

Please see the website for details: 

 www.arushachildrenstrust.org 

Arusha is in the north of Tanzania, East Africa. 
ACT is a small educational charity operating since December 1999 



A Scottish visitor and friend of Rangers FC in Scot-

land, Andrew Mackay, donated 24 football strips 
from the club. They were given to a primary school 

and to the students in the secondary programme. 

 

ACT provided a Maasai primary school with over 40 

desks thanks to donations from Hope Yungblut and 

friends in Canada. 

Hope and friends also donated money to buy text 

books and sports equipment for the primary school. 

The original school building at the Maasai kindergarten is 

due for some renovations in 2012. Two Dutch visitors, 

Marion and Cees Steendam-Buys have donated €2500 for 

much needed new windows. 

The Adventure Company UK donated £1775 through 

their responsible tourism programme. 

The EK Muzungu Club UK continues to support ACT 

with an annual donation of £900. 

Lochwinnoch International Aid, Scotland, donated £300. 

ACT thanks all its donors and supporters including Hope 

Yungblut, Claudia van Westen, Angela and Peter Kenne-

dy, Marianna Lines, Peter Kinnear, Karama Lodge Yoga 

students, Manuel Studerus, Georgina and Edward Hutber, 

Bob and Mary Gray and Annie Ritchie. 

ACT thanks other friends who have visited the Maasai 

kindergarten and donated toys and books.  

ACT thanks Bob Gray for his greatly appreciated manage-

ment and updating of the website. 

ACT thanks Ishbel Brydon and Ole Supeet for their vol-

untary work with the charity. 

ACT thanks Tropical Trails safari company, Arusha, its 

major supporter for another successful year.   

 

ACT supports Issa and his sister Hawa in secondary school  

 

ACT enabled several secondary students to go on 

safari for 4 days to visit the game parks of northern 

Tanzania. 

 

ACT gave 400 used books to the Maasai primary 
and kindergarten which were donated by The Inter-

national School of Moshi, Arusha Campus. 

 

ACT sponsored a young girl to go to the Institute of 

Accountancy in Arusha for one year to do a business 

management course. 

 

Two girls from underprivileged backgrounds are 

starting secondary school in January 2012. 

 

In the young adults programme three students com-

pleted computer courses and one student completed 
a driving course and gained his licence. 

Thank You for Supporting ACT! 


